
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CLASS OF 2020 W HITE COAT CEREMONY  

The Feik School of Pharmacy held its 11th annual White Coat Ceremony for the incoming Class of 2020 on Friday, 

October 7, 2016.  The ceremony was held in the Rosenberg Sky Room at the McCombs Center on the main UIW campus.  

The class of 98 students donned their white coats for the first time, then recited the pledge of professionalism to confirm 

their commitment to the pharmacy profession and to patient care.  Approximately 450 

guests, including studentsô families and friends and FSOP faculty and staff, witnessed 

the ceremony.  The FSOP acknowledges and thanks Walgreens for their generous 

sponsorship of the program and donation of the white coats.  
 

Dr. Jason Cota, FSOP Associate Professor of Pharmacy Practice, served as Master of 

Ceremonies.  Dr. Hershey Bell, Dean of Lake Erie College of Osteopathic Medicine 

School of Pharmacy, delivered a visionary keynote address, encouraging the students 

to be now the professionals they are to become.  Students received their white coats 

from faculty or select community or family-member pharmacists.  Dean Johnson-Fannin was surprised to receive a large 

presentation bouquet to commemorate her final White Coat Ceremony prior to retirement at the end of the year.  She 

then led the Class of 2020 in the Pledge of Professionalism and delivered closing remarks.  A guest reception followed 

the ceremony.  

 

FSOP RECEIVES I NAUGURAL HEED  A WARD  

The Feik School of Pharmacy has received one of the 2016 Inaugural Health Professions Higher Education Excellence 

in Diversity  (HEED) Awards from INSIGHT Into Diversity magazine, the oldest and largest diversity-focused 

publication in higher education.  The FSOP is one of only three pharmacy schools in the country to be recognized. 
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As a recipient of the Health Professions HEED Award ð a national honor 

recognizing U.S. medical, dental, pharmacy, osteopathic, nursing, and allied 

health schools that demonstrate an outstanding commitment to diversity and 

inclusion ð UIWôs Feik School of Pharmacy will be featured, along with 30 

other recipients, in the December 2016 issue of the magazine. 

 

ñThe Health Professions HEED Award process consists of a comprehensive and 

rigorous application that includes questions relating to the recruitment and 

retention of students and employees ð and best practices for both ð continued 

leadership support for diversity, and other aspects of campus diversity and 

inclusion. We take a holistic approach to reviewing each application in deciding 

who will be named a HEED Award recipient. Our 

standards are high, and we look for institutions where 

diversity and inclusion are woven into the work being 

accomplished every day across their campus,ò said 

Lenore Pearlstein, publisher of INSIGHT Into 

Diversity magazine.   

 

EXPANDING I NTERNATIONAL OPPORTUNITIES FOR FSOP STUDENTS  

Dr. Arcelia Johnson-Fannin, FSOP Dean, Dr. Renee Bellanger, Associate Professor of Pharmacy Practice, and Dr. 

Marcos Oliveira, Professor of Pharmaceutical Sciences and Coordinator for Pharmacy Latin American Activities, 

travelled to Buenos Aires, Argentina, August 28 ï September 1.  They 

participated in the 76th FIP (International Pharmaceutical Federation) 

World Congress of Pharmacy and Pharmaceutical Sciences conference.  

The theme was ñRising to the Challenge: Reducing the Global Burden of 

Disease.ò  Dr. Bellanger and Dr. Oliveira 

presented a poster describing their work in 

developing the International Industrial 

Pharmacy Advanced Pharmacy Practice 

Experience (APPE).  This gives between four 

and eight FSOP pharmacy students an 

opportunity to travel to Brazil to participate 

in a program developed by the FSOP, an 

academic partner Pontifical Catholic University of Parana (PUCPR), and a Brazilian 

pharmaceutical company Prati-donaduzzi.  
 

Dr. Bellanger travelled from Argentina to Toledo, Brazil to deliver a workshop at Prati-donaduzzi, focused on dietary 

supplements in the United States.  She also assessed the current cohort of FSOP students participating in the International 

Industrial APPE there.  
 

The group then traveled to Rio de Janeiro, where they visited the top hematology center 

in Brazil, Hemorio.  During their visit they met with the Director for Education and 

Research, Thais Oliveira (pictured here) to discuss the participation of FSOP students in 

a Non-Patient Care APPE at Hemorio de Rio de Janeiro. 
 

The Dean and Drs. Bellanger and Oliveira were excited and privileged to further expand 

international opportunities and broaden the horizons for the students of the FSOP. 

 

 

Dr. Arcelia Johnson Fannin, founding Dean, 

and Dr. Amy Diepenbrock, Assistant Dean of 

Student Affairs, pose for a photo with the 

award announcement in the FSOP lobby. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

FSOP DEAN RECEIVES COMET A WARD  

The San Antonio Womenôs Chamber of Commerce held its 5th annual 

Constellation of Stars Awards on the evening of Friday, November 4th at 

the Omni Hotel Colonnade.  The purpose of the program is to highlight 

and honor women in leadership roles in the community.  Dr. Arcelia 

Johnson-Fannin, our Dean, was honored in the Comet category ï a woman 

who is a driving force in a cause or project that exhibits the attributes of 

Advocating, Connecting, or Empowering others.  This woman could be 

called ña shooting star,ò which is the popular name for a comet, 

remembering that comets usually appear once in a lifetime.  

Dr. J said she felt quite honored to be in the company of such awardees as former senator Hon. Leticia Van De Putte, 

San Antonio City Manager Sheryl Skulley, and Hon. Hope Andrade, former Texas Secretary of State.  Each honoree 

received a proclamation from District 26 State Senator José Menéndez. 

 

UIW  T ROPHY COMES H OME !  

The Pharm Trotters are the FSOP employeesô team that has been 

competing in a university-wide Aetna Get Active health challenge for the 

past several months.  In this the 3rd challenge, they brought the UIW trophy 

home, having been the first quarter winners as well! 
 

The Pharm Trotters successfully navigated the New Seven Wonders of the 

World, virtually traversing over 3000 miles (and over 6 million steps) 

collectively to visit and learn about destinations as diverse as The Roman 

Colosseum, Petra and Machu Picchu.  The team consistently led the 8-

week Aetna Walk the Wonders challenge among 16 teams. 
 

Pharm Trotter team members include Team Captain Christina Seeger, Co-Captain Kristen Dicianna, Jeff Copeland, Amy 

Diepenbrock, Liz Hernandez, Bill Linn, David Maize, Anita Mosley, Donald Sikazwe, Rosie Trujillo and Rosalinda 

Villarreal.  

 

 

 

 
  

Dr. Russell Attridge  

- Healthcare-associated pneumonia in the ICU: guideline-concordant antibiotics and outcomes, accepted for 

publication in the Journal of Critical Care on August 3.  DOI: 10.1016/j.jrcr.2016.08.004.  Co-authors:  Attridge  

RT, Frei CR, Pugh MJV, Lawson KA, Ryan L, Anzueto A, Metersky ML, Restrepo MI, Mortensen EM. 

- Presented Evaluation of prophylactic antibiotic regimens on recurrence and mortality in spontaneous bacterial 

peritonitis at the American College of Clinical Pharmacy 2016 Annual Meeting, Hollywood, FL, October 23.  Co-

authors:  Glaess SS, Attridge RL , Brady RL , Attridge RT . 

 

Dr. Renee Bellanger 

- Presented International School Partnerships and Programs: A model for professional, economic and cultural 

integration between the U.S. and Brazil at the 76th International Pharmaceutical Federation (FIP) World Congress 

of Pharmacy and Pharmaceutical Sciences conference, Buenos Aires, Argentina, August 29.  Co-authors:  Bellanger 

R, Sausen T, Bordin C, Guzzi S, Metz S, Lord K, Oliveira M . 
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FSOP Team members receive the trophy back! 



 

- Presented Natural Dietary Supplements: production, marketing and safety, the U.S. perspective at Prati-donaduzzi, 

Toledo, Parana, Brazil, September 1.  Audience: corporate executives, industry employees, pharmacy faculty and 

students from Brazil and the U.S.  

- Served on the UIW search committee for the Dean of the FSOP, August ï October. 

- Served on the ASPEN Abstract Committee for Nutrition Week posters/presentations 2017. 

 

Dr. Jason Cota 

- Published Intravenous antibiotic and antifungal agent pharmacokinetic-pharmacodynamic dosing in adults with 

severe burn injury in Clinical Therapeutics. 2016;38(9):2016-31. 

- Presented Fungal Infections in the Hospital: Role of Echinocandins at the 1st Clinical Pharmacy Conference, Vienna, 

Austria, September 13. 

- Presented Improving the Rational Use of Echinocandins at the 1st Clinical Pharmacy Conference, Vienna, Austria, 

September 13. 

- Presented Isavuconazole: More of the Same or Expanding Our Choices? at the 1st Clinical Pharmacy Conference, 

Vienna, Austria, September 13. 

- Presented Fungal Infections in the Compromised Host at the 1st Clinical Pharmacy Conference, Vienna, Austria, 

September 13. 

- Presented Update on Antifungal Drugs at the Texas Society of Health-System Pharmacists fall seminar, San Antonio, 

TX, September 24. 
 

Dr. Bradi Frei  

- Presented Chemotherapy-Induced Nausea and Vomiting: A Focus on Oral Medications at the Bexar County 

Pharmacy Association monthly meeting, San Antonio, TX, September 28. 

- Served as a judge for the UIW ï SSHP Clinical Skills Competition, October 1. 

- Attended the Texas Society of Health-System Pharmacists Research & Education foundation Board meeting, Dallas, 

TX, October 7-8. 
 

Dr. Mathew Garber 

- Presented a poster Information Sources Used by First-Year Pharmacy Students in 

Regards to Current Pharmacy Policy Topics at the 2016 annual meeting of the South 

Central Chapter of the Medical Library Association, Galveston, TX, October 24.  Co-

authors:  Frishman S, Patel M, Seeger C, Garber MC . 

- Presented poster Naloxone, Texas Pharmacist 

Liability is Covered at the 2016 annual NCPA 

convention, New Orleans, LA, October 16.  Co-authors:  

Frishman S, Patel M, Garber MC . 

- Volunteered for garden maintenance, San Antonio Food Bank, September 17. 

- Volunteered for trail clearing, Headwaters at Incarnate Word, October 1. 
 

 

Dr. Bethany Kalich 

- Presented Reduction of medication regimen complexity in geriatric patients: the effect on quality of life and 

functional capacity at the American College of Clinical Pharmacy (ACCP) Annual Meeting, Hollywood, FL, 

October 23.  Co-authors:  Brysch EG, Cauthon KAB , Sarbacker GB, Kalich BA . 
 

Dr. Cynthia Nguyen 

- Attended the Immunize San Antonio (IZSA) 2016 Conference, San Antonio, TX, October 12. 

- Participate on discussion panel at 2016 Healthcare Diversity Summit sponsored by the Texas Diversity Council, San 

Antonio, TX, October 14. 

 
Scott Frishman (P3) - NCPA 

 

 
Christina Seeger ς SCC/MLA 



 

Dr. Sushma Ramsinghani 

- Published Safety of Complementary and Alternative Medicine (CAM) Treatments and Practices in Side Effects of 

Drugs Annual, Vol 38, Amsterdam: Elsevier, 2016, pp. 513-522, October 26.  Co-authors:  Bellanger RA, 

Ramsinghani S, Franklin C , Seeger C. 
 

Dr. Amy Witte  

- Presented Immunizations Across a Lifespan: A Case-Based Approach continuing professional education offering at 

FSOP, San Antonio, TX, October 20.  Co-presenters:  Horlen C, Witte A, Cauthon KAB. 
 

 

 
 

 

SSHP CHAPTER RECEIVES NATIONAL A WARD  

UIW SSHP chapter has received a distinguished honor of the Outstanding 

Professional Development Project Award from ASHP, for a Medication Safety 

and Antibiotic Awareness Outreach Presentation completed in spring 2016.  This 

pilot program at Will Rogers Elementary School impacted 107 fifth graders from low to mid-socioeconomic status.  
 

Pharmacy students were able to educate these children on germs, 

never taking medication without supervision of a trusted adult, 

common OTC medications, and more through interactive 

activities.  At the end of the event, the elementary students wrote 

a letter to their family about changes they could make for safer 

storage solutions, why they should finish antibiotics, how to 

properly measure medications, and anything else they learned 

that day.   
 

Overall participants were able to answer follow-up questions 

correctly, and the students received positive feedback from the school's administration about project outcomes and an 

invitation to return.   The Feik School of Pharmacy SSHP chapter was one of 25 chapters in the nation whose projects 

were chosen to receive Outstanding Professional Development Project Awards. 

 

RHO CHI  SERVES CLASSMATES   

The members of Rho Chi have been busy this semester assisting the P2 class by tutoring for therapeutics and other 

challenging classes.  During block one, Anthony Willett and Kate Cowey were the tutors for Medicinal Chemistry.  Kim 

Hampton and Kate Cowey also tutored for Basic Pharmacokinetics.  The block two tutors for Pharmacology included 

Carlos Mendoza and Cintia Rodriguez.  For the third block of the semester, Elizabeth Yett and Carlos Mendoza are 

tutoring DEENT.   
 

In addition to all of the tutoring participation from the 

members, we have also been involved in the community.  

On October 8th, we volunteered with Artpace San Antonio, 

an organization that supports the creative process by 

hosting innovative art and artists from around the world, 

at their annual Chalk It Up event.  This is a free event 

offered in  

downtown San Antonio that ñraises awareness and support 

for Artpaceôs educational programs.ò  Rho Chi members 

helped with disassembling the event and clean up.  
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SSHP members at Will Rogers Elementary School. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

APHA-ASP CHAPTER GROWS TO SERVE  

APhA-ASP has been doing some very exciting things this 

year! Recently the students in APhA-ASP have 

participated in events for Red Ribbon Week, tobacco 

cessation, and National Diabetes Week.  The Ingram Park 

Health Fair was held on Saturday, October 29th, and the 

organization was able to immunize 110 community 

members against the flu.   

 

In addition, the students educated patients on diabetes and cardiovascular health, as well provided 87 patients with 

glucose testing and 88 patients with blood pressure screenings.  APhA members also presented information that 

showcased patient care projects with posters on medication safety, immunizations, pharmacy provider status, and 

smoking risks and cessation. 

 

Community outreach and patient care initiatives 

are ongoing goals with APhA-ASP.  This fall 

the organization has participated in 24 

immunization clinics with companies such as  

H-E-B, Walmart and Walgreens.   

 

In order to keep up with all of the growing 

opportunities for the organization, APhA-ASP 

at the Feik School of Pharmacy have allowed 

members from the UIW Pre-Pharmacy 

Association to join.  This change will help the organization grow, as well as expand services to the community. Along 

with the many community outreach projects, the organization just finished celebrating American Pharmacist Month.  

During the month of October students campaigned on social media and showered the faculty and staff with baked goods 

to show appreciation.  As well, students spent an afternoon compiling and writing thank you cards to distribute to 

pharmacists and preceptors in our community.  
 

 

CPFIôS OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD PROJECT  

CPFI hosted the Operation Christmas Child shoebox packing party on Friday, November 11th.  Items had been collected 

through the month of October, and students were able to successfully fill 302 boxes!!  Volunteers from UIW's Pre-

Pharmacy Association joined the Feik family as we 

packed the boxes full of hygiene items, school supplies, 

and toys to send off to children in need around the world!   

 

Students joined together 

for food, fun, and 

fellowship to spread the 

joy of Christmas to 

those less fortunate. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Newest members of APhA-ASP at the FSOP, Fall 2016 

 

 

 


